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Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women
Meeting Minutes April 26, 2010 – 4:30 p.m.
Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving women forward.
Present:  Janetta Norman, Chair, Sandy Bartow, Joy Burgess, Danielle Early, Ellen Glasser, Theresa Graham, 
                Liza Julao, Teri Ketchum, Deidre Lane, Suzanne Lemen, LaDonna Morris, Anna Valent, Tara Wildes
Staff:       Sandra Hull-Richardson, Alice Checorski          

Absent:  Donna Ghanayem, Shelly Thompson
I. Chair Janetta Norman welcomed the commissioners and called the meeting to order at 4:33 p.m.  
II. Tara moved to approve the minutes from the March 22, 2010 Commission Meeting.  Theresa seconded the motion.  The motion was carried and the minutes were approved.
III. Chair’s Report
Janetta expressed her elation at the results of the Women’s History Month Event and
shared some letters of appreciation received from one of the honorees and one of

the participants.  She also thanked everyone who participated, including those who could not attend.

IV. Committee Reports

Advocacy – LaDonna Morris, chair, reported that in keeping with the committee’s goal to collaborate with local organizations to raise awareness of women’s issues, an event to commemorate International Women’s Day was held on March 8, 2010 with over 100 women in attendance.  The activity was in collaboration with the Florida State College Women’s Center, Lutheran Social Services, The Women’s Center of Jacksonville, Girls, Inc., and the University of North Florida.
The Equal Pay Day Luncheon will be held on April 27, 2010 at Florida State College of Jacksonville.  Over 90 reservations have been made for this event.  LaDonna confirmed that several commissioners will be attending. Additionally, she thanked the commission for its support by providing the Rosie Award plaques.  This event is also a collaborative effort with the Women’s Center of Jacksonville, the American Association of University Women and the Florida State College Women’s Center.

LaDonna stated she will include a copy of the 2010 Women’s History Month poster in the next FSCJ Women’s Center newsletter.  

Celebration – Theresa Graham, chair, reported that this committee met its objective by hosting an annual event celebrating Women’s History Month and honoring four local women for their contributions to our community.   This year’s event was held at the University of North Florida.  
Education - Tara Wildes, chair, showed the commissioners a slideshow of participants in the Photovoice Project.  The project has received generous support, but an additional $5,000 is needed to finish it.  A few small grant applications are being submitted.  Funds are being utilized to provide food for the participants during the meetings as well as for pictures and framing.  The committee hosted an educational workshop on photo-taking, legal and safety issues and healthy eating.  Participants are being asked to take pictures of things that are good in their neighborhood as well as things that need to be addressed, which we can have an impact on.
On May 8, 2010, participants will take a field trip to Edward Waters College campus and tour the New Town Success zone.  Tara thanked Sandra, Chief, Adult Services Division, for agreeing to provide one of the division’s buses for transportation.

Joy stated they will be submitting a grant application the end of May to the Women’s giving Alliance.  Sandy Bartow suggested they contact Jen Jones, R. Roberts Gallery to determine if they would like to support the project.  

Tara discussed the need to update the committee’s research project with current information.  
Nominating Committee:  Teri Ketchum, chair, did not have a slate of officers available due to a misunderstanding of the process.  She was advised that in the past, potential candidates were called beforehand to determine their interest in serving as an officer of the commission.  The slate of officers will be presented at the next commission meeting, along with voting for the 2010-11 officers.  Sandy Bartow recommended that the commissioners arrive at least 10-15 minutes early in order to complete the voting process.
V. Liaison Report
Sandra stated that as voted upon by the commission, we provided three Equal Pay Day Rosie awards to LaDonna for the luncheon on April 27, 2010.

Due to the FY2010-11 budget process currently in progress, the City’s Administrative Services Division has not provided us with the monthly reconciliation of the commission budget.  Sandra expects to have this information at the next commission meeting.

     VI.    Old Business 


 Commissioners’ meeting with Mayor Peyton

Suzi Lemen reviewed the draft agenda and one-page report to Mayor Peyton she  

prepared.  After much discussion, the commissioners agreed that Janetta Norman will 
provide the welcome remarks, followed by the introductions of the commissioners.  They 

will each briefly state their committee, time on commission and community ties (personal and/or professional).   Suzi will read the commission’s mission, vision and  

purpose statements.  Each committee chair will review their goals.
The dialog with the Mayor will focus on raising awareness in the community of the status of women and any other relevant topics.  The commissioners will ask how they can add value to the next 15 months of his term as Mayor.  
Suzi was asked to finalize the agenda outline and one-page report based on feedback provided by the commissioners by close of business on Tuesday, April 27, 2010.  Sandra will circulate the final document to the commissioners before sending it to the Mayor at least two weeks prior to the May meeting.

    VII.     New Business
The annual National Association of the Commission for Women (NACW) Conference will be attended by Janetta Norman, chair.  It will be held July 22-25, 2010 in Rockville, Maryland.  The Florida Commission on the Status of Women (FCSW) annual conference has been cancelled.  It is our hope that it will be brought back next year.
The meeting was adjourned at 5:48 p.m.          
Next Commission Meeting: Monday, May 24, 2010

PAGE  
1

